MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

May 2, 2012
The meeting of the MSU Retirees Association was held on Tuesday, May 2, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. in room 125 Nisbet Building.

Present: Patrick Scheetz, Nancy Craig, Ron Smith, Marilyn Rothert, Gale Arent, Anders Johanson, John Forsyth, Gale Gower, Jerry Hull, Bob Wenner, Darlene Wenner, Stephanie Barch, Tom Block, Sharon Butler

President Patrick Scheetz called the meeting to order and recognized Tom Block, who introduced the new Assistant Vice President of Human Resources, Sharon Butler.  
Patrick asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes.  Hearing none, the minutes of the April 4, 2012 meeting were approved. 

Treasurer Report:  Treasurer Bob Wenner passed out the March financial statement.  He reported that there were 80 paid luncheon reservations so far, and 14 reservations for the June Lugnuts outing. 
Budget and Finance Report:  Ron Smith noted that donations to the organization were down. The deadline for donations this year is June 30.  There may be some confusion for members between the terms ‘donation’ and ‘subscription’.

President Report:  Patrick thanked the Board for their work this year.  Ron Smith is nominated for President next year, and Stan Hecker as Member at Large. At this time, there is no nominee for Vice President.

Vice President Report:  Ron is looking for eight meetings for next year.  The March meeting is set as the annual Health Update with Renee Rivard and the new Assistant Vice President of Human Resources, Sharon Butler.  Ron is checking into the meeting room space at the new Farm Lane MSUFCU for fall meetings.

There was discussion of who might attend the Big Ten Retirees Conference at Ohio State this year.  Several people expressed interest. 

MSU Human Resources Update:  Tom Block attended the Retirees Club of Florida’s  annual luncheon and thought there was a very good turnout.  Provost Wilcox spoke, and Tom gave a benefits update. Tom said that it does not appear that there will be any changes in benefits for retirees for the coming year.

Sharon Butler expressed her pleasure to be a part of MSU.  She comes from the University of Cincinnati, and this was only her second day on the job.  She will be able to attend the annual luncheon.

Health Benefits Report:  Marilyn Rothert reported that the committee had not needed to meet this month, so there was no report from the committee.  However, she has been in contact with Renee Rivard about diabetic supplies.  
Office Manager Report:  Gale Gower thanked everyone for their help this year.  The office will now go on a summer schedule for coverage.

Membership Report:  Nancy Craig reported that the new brochures have been printed and were available at the Academic Retirement luncheon.  She reminded everyone that the deadline for signing up for the Lugnuts game is June 11.

Newsletter Report:  Stephanie Barch reported that Al LeBlanc would like to have an advertising manager appointed.  Ron Smith volunteered to write an article about the Annual Luncheon for the newsletter.  Mary Lou Gifford will take pictures. Gale Arent volunteered to write an article about the Volunteer of the Year. Information for the next newsletter needs to be in by the last week in May.
Website Report:  Anders Johanson reported that there are 86 members on Facebook.  He would like to publish the dates for next year’s meetings.  
eNotices, eNews: Gordon Williams was not able to attend the meeting.

United Way Report:  There was nothing new to report.

Old NewsBoys Report:  There was nothing new to report.

Other Reports & Discussion:  Bob Wenner requested that a new audit committee be selected.  Patrick Scheetz said he would look into it.  

Gale Arent recognized Patrick Scheetz for his work during the year as President.  The Board supported this recognition.
The meeting was adjourned at11:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gale Gower for Joan G. Smith

